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6 October 2021 

 

 

Dear Learner 

 

INFORMATION ABOUT EXAMS IN 2022 

 

We hope you are enjoying the start to the new academic year even though there are 

still many challenges, and you are still being affected by the impact of the pandemic. 

We want to let you know about the plans in place for the qualifications you are 

studying for this year.   

 

Summer 2022 – GCSEs, AS and A levels, and the Skills Challenge Certificate 

qualifications 

We wrote to you in March telling you that the summer 2022 GCSEs, AS and A level 

qualifications will be assessed by exams and non-examination assessment (NEA), for 

qualifications that have NEA.  

 

As you may know, WJEC have made changes to the qualifications for summer 2022 

following a short consultation with schools, colleges, learners and parents earlier this 

summer. There is information about these changes available on WJEC’s website. 

These changes are in place because of the disruption to your learning caused by the 

pandemic (in the previous year and during this academic year).  They are different in 

each qualification and will help you to focus your time when it comes to preparing 

for your exams next summer.  
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How will GCSEs, AS and A levels, and the Skills Challenge Certificate 

qualifications be graded in summer 2022? 

Once your exams and NEA tasks have been marked, WJEC will award your grades. 

We want the grading process to be as fair as possible to all learners and to reflect the 

disruption to teaching and learning that you have experienced over the last two 

years and may experience this year.  

 

For summer 2022, the approach in Wales will be the same as other parts of the UK so 

that all learners are treated the same. This means that in summer 2022 results will 

reflect broadly a midway point between the results in 2021 and 2019. In 2023 we will 

aim to return to results that are in line with those in pre-pandemic years. 

 

We feel this is the best balance between the needs of learners sitting qualifications in 

2022 and fairness to learners who sat qualifications before the pandemic and who 

will sit qualifications in the future. It is also important that you have qualifications 

that are of equal value to those taken by learners from other parts of the UK so that 

you can move on to college, employment or university.  

 

What happens if exams cannot go ahead in summer 2022? 

We expect exams to take place as planned and that they will only be cancelled in 

exceptional circumstances. But, if the exam series is cancelled, then a contingency 

approach (a backup plan) will be needed. Your school or college will then be asked 

to award your grades based on your work in assessments across the qualification. 

The process will be like the one that was used in summer 2021. Your school or 

college will tell you what assessments they might use. We will be issuing further 

guidance to your school or college in November to help them do this. 

 

What is happening with vocational qualifications? 

Changes are in place for the assessment of vocational qualifications in 2021/22. Your 

school or college will know what changes are in place for the qualifications you are 

studying. If your vocational qualification is assessed by exam, these will go ahead as 

planned in 2021/22. As for GCSE, AS and A level qualifications, if the exam series is 

cancelled, contingency arrangements (a backup plan) will be put in place.  

 

Is the Winter series 2021/22 going ahead? 

The 2021 November series for GCSEs in English Language, Mathematics, 

Mathematics-Numeracy and Welsh Language will be taking place with the same 

adaptations. The adaptations will also apply to GCSE English Literature and Welsh 

Literature units, and to Skills Challenge Certificate components available in January 

2022. You can find details on these adaptations on WJEC’s website - 2022: Everything 

you need to know (wjec.co.uk).  

 

Communications for you 
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We know you and other learners may have concerns with the return to exams and we 

are planning a range of communications to support you in the coming months. We 

have recently updated our website to try to make it easier for you to get information. 

We will send information to you via your school or college in the coming weeks.  

There will be information available on our website for private candidates. Follow us 

on Instagram, Twitter or Facebook for the latest information.  

 

 

Yours sincerely 

 
 

Philip Blaker 

Chief Executive 
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